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4 VEHICLE COMPOUND AT RIVERSIDE COMPOSTING FACILITY (AN9-2022) 
 

It is proposed to carry out capital infrastructure works in order to improve access, egress and security 
for large mobile plant at Riverside composting facility.  This will consist of the supply and installation 
of a 14.5 x 9 x 2.4 metres palisade fence including double gates.  

 
Corporate Procurement advised that suppliers eligible under the Blacksmith Services Framework 
PROC/CD/09/18 should be invited to quote for the supply of these works.    

 
The quotation/responses received were as follows:- 
 

• P&G Blacksmiths & Fabricators, Dundee- £9,700; and 

• AC Nicoll Blacksmith Ltd, Dundee - no offer 
 
It is recommended that the offer from P&G Blacksmiths & Fabricators be accepted.  If approval is 

granted, the infrastructure works would be completed by March 2022. 
 
The Executive Director of Corporate Services advises that the costs of £9,700.00 can be met from 

allowances for Riverside Recycling Site in 2021/2022 that are included within the Service Provision 
section of the General Services Capital Plan 2022-2027. 
 

 
 


